
 

 

Board of Commissioners 
Meeting 
12-29-2022 

 
Present:  Dennis Henderson, Nancy Cline, Tracey Powell       
 
Others Present: Jason Henderson, Mike Cline, Jim Leffler 
 
The meeting was called to order by Commissioner Henderson. 
 
Appointments to Township Advisory Boards 
Motion by Commissioner Cline to appoint Butch Groover and Joe Farinella to the Madison Township 
Advisory Board.  Second by Commissioner Powell.  Motion carried 
Motion by Commissioner Powell to appoint Carl Colbert and Judy Coker to the Wildcat Township 
Advisory Board.  Second by Commissioner Cline. 
 
Highway – Request to order another Ford F550 Truck – Bret Morris 
Highway Superintendent Morris requested permission to order another Ford F550 truck, in the amount 
of $91,966.96.  He commented that the quote for this truck, which is identical to the first, is $16,000 
more.  He will have to finance one of the three trucks, and will pay cash for two of them. 
Motion by Commissioner Powell to approve the purchase of a Ford F550 truck, in the amount of 
$91,966.96.  Second by Commissioner Cline.  Motion carried. 
 
 
Approved this _____th day of January, 2023                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
 
 
 
Dennis Henderson, President 
 
 
 
Nancy Cline, Vice President 
 
 
 
Tracey Powell, Commissioner 
 
Attest: 
 
 
Melissa D. Pickering, Tipton County Auditor 
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  Gregg A. Townsend 


